TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON 

CONSERVATION – LAKE COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, July 12, 2012
7: 00 P.M.

EATON E. SMITH MEETING ROOM – TOWN HALL

MINUTES - DRAFT
Present: Vice Chair Allen Petell, Joe Carbonell, Michael Brogan, Irene Curtis, and Joe Mercieri
Also Present:  Keith Hayden, Director, Public Works; Jennifer Carducci, Recording Secretary, and one member of the public.  

Absent:  Chair Peter Zawisza, Nancy Selavka, and Mike Rose.
1.  Call to Order:  Vice Chair Petell called this regular meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.

2.  Seating of Alternates – Mr. Mercieri was seated.
3.  Approval of Minutes 
A.  Minutes of June 14, 2012
Ms. Curtis made a motion to approve the minutes as written of the June 14, 2012  meeting; seconded by Ms. Carbonelli; Vote:  Yes:5; No: 0; Abstain: 0, motion passed. 
4.  Communications and Liaison Reports – None 
5.  Public Remarks - None
6.  Plan Review – None 

7.  Old Business

A.  Sub-Committee Report on Education (Carbonell, Mercieri, Curtis, Selavka, Petell)
Vice Chair Petell reported on the progress the Lake mascot selection.  There will be a poster board at the booth at Old Home Day on Saturday with a ballot box.  The winning mascot’s costume will be made by the seniors.  
Vice Chair Petell displayed a new banner sign (East Hampton Conservation Lake Commission) which will be used at various events, meetings, etc.  The cost was $106.35.  There are plans to make a Lake cleanup sign for the rotary board,  

Vice Chair Petell stated that the Commission’s booth at Old Home Day will be manned on Saturday.  The topographic map (with bee bees) and a Lake Watershed area sign will be on display, the brochure will be available as will information regarding the Airline Trail.  Vice Chair Petell will bring a 6’ table, 2 easels, 2-3 chairs, ballots and box, pencils, etc.  
Mr. Mercieri gave an update on the signs for the Airline Trail.  He has kept in contact with Ruth Plummer, Parks and Rec. and will have the signs approved by DEP before they are put up.  

8.  New Business 

A. Overview of Water Quality Sampling with Dr. Ken Wagner
Ms. Selavka was not at meeting to update the Commission.  The Commission is still waiting for Dr. Wagner’s report.  A discussion ensued regarding Dr. Wagner’s comments and suggestions for the Lake area.  Catch basins on the east side of the Lake were discussed.  The report could be used as an educational tool, especially if it is written in layman’s terms.  
Other new business items discussed were: 


-Trucks parked above the Peszynski property


-Bow and Arrow sign (replaced)


-Airline Trail plaque


-Airline Trail signage


-Sears Park gazebo construction; Park Master Plan


-Sears Park drainage work


-Lake water turnover/aeration/oxygenation

B. Researching potential grants for water quality improvement and conservation purposes. 
There were no suggestions regarding possible grants.  

9.  Public Remarks 
Meg Right questioned the Commission regarding a visibility testing in the Lake; Mr. Carbonell explained the process for her. 
10.  Adjournment

Motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Curtis at 7:54 p.m.  Meeting adjourned.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Jennifer Carducci 

Recording Secretary 
7-13-12
PAGE  
1

